Changes to ROI and HMIS Privacy Policy

Recently the South Carolina HMIS Committee voted to approve an updated version of the South Carolina Homeless Management Information System Policy and Procedures manual, which can be access at https://icalliances.org/south-carolina-policy-and-procedures. One of the major changes in the P & P is related to the Release of Information and HMIS Privacy Policy, which can also be found at https://icalliances.org/south-carolina-policy-and-procedures. 
ROI Changes

Effective immediately, the Release of Information is no longer required to be collected or documented in HMIS (CommunityServices formally called ServicePoint). This change follows the 2004 HMIS Data and

Technical Standards Final Notice, which CoCs currently operate under.  Though the ROI is no longer required to be collected from clients to use or disclosure their information for purposes outlined in the Privacy Policy, clients must be provided an overview of the HMIS Privacy Policy and still have the right to request their information not be shared with any other agency participating in the HMIS. For assisting in locking down client records for individuals who do not want to share their information, please contact the HMIS Help Desk at hmis@one80place.org.

HMIS Privacy Policy
Since the Release of Information no longer required, it is imperative that every user that enters data into HMIS has read and understands the HMIS Privacy Policy, which can be found at https://icalliances.org/south-carolina-policy-and-procedures. This document outlines the uses and disclosures of data that is entered into HMIS and outlines the security features in place to protect a client’s data once entered HMIS (CommunityServices formally called ServicePoint). Please note, the HMIS Privacy Policy is a shared document with all four continua of cares in the state of South Carolina and cannot be modified in any form and must be made available to clients either electronically or in paper form.
If you have any questions on if a client's data can be shared outside of HMIS, before sharing the data, please submit a ticket to the HMIS Help Desk and we will assist you. 

HMIS Privacy Statement

Along with updating the ROI and HMIS Privacy Policy, the HMIS Privacy Notice has also been updated. This is the one-page document that must be posted somewhere that clients are able to easily view and provides and overview of the full HMIS Privacy Policy (please throw away the old version and replace it with the new version immediately). Like the HMIS Privacy Policy, copies must be available either electronically or in paper for clients that request them. To download a copy of the updated Privacy Notice, please go to https://icalliances.org/south-carolina-policy-and-procedures. 
To read the full changes related to the Release of Information and Privacy Policy, please review section  6.2 of the updated South Carolina Homeless Management Information System Policy and Procedures manual, which can be found at https://icalliances.org/south-carolina-policy-and-procedures. 

If you have any questions regarding the changes to the ROI, HMIS Privacy Policy, or HMIS Privacy Statement, please contact the HMIS Help Desk at hmis@one80place.org.

